TOWN OF WASHINGTON

Bryan Memorial Town Hall

Washington Depot, CT

PLANNING COMMISSION

MINUTES 

May 6, 2014

7:30






     
Upper Level Mtg Room

Members Present:
Ms. Gager, Mr. Frank, Mr. Rimsky, Mr. Carey, Ms. Jahnke

Members Absent:

Alternates Present:

Mr. Bedini

Alternates Absent:



Staff Present:


Ms. White, Ms. Hill

Also:



Mr. & Mrs. Farmer, Mr. Hileman

Mr. Frank called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.

Seated:
Rimsky, Frank, Jahnke, Carey, Bedini (for Gager)

Consideration of the Minutes:

April 1, 2014 Minutes

The commissioners considered the minutes of the April 1, 2014 Planning Commission Meeting.

Corrections:

1st page, 1st and 2nd Motion Mr. Jahnke should be Ms. Jahnke
Motion:
to accept the April 1, 2014 Meeting Minutes of the Planning Commission as amended, by Mr. Rimsky, seconded by Ms. Jahnke, passed by 5-0 vote.

Other Business:

Plan of Conservation and Development

Ms. Hill stated that she has not received any feedback from the commissioners of the other Town boards, commissions and officials who would be involved in the implementation of the revised POCD.  She noted that the deadline to receive feedback is May 15, 2014.

Mr. Farmer asked if the draft POCD was available to the public.  

Mr. Frank replied that this particular draft had been sent to boards, commissions and officials with a request for feedback.  He said that further editing of the draft might be needed before it is distributed to the public.

Ms. Hill gave Mr. Farmer a CD of the draft POCD as it is part of the public record.  She emphasized that this draft is subject to change and invited Mr. Farmer to provide feedback.

7:40 p.m. Ms. Gager arrives and is seated in place of Mr. Bedini.

Mr. Hileman stated that he had reviewed the draft POCD, identified those portions that mentioned public education, and was suggesting revisions to the language in light of the Region 12 referendum which rejected the primary school consolidation proposal.  The commissioners discussed and accepted the proposed revisions.

Mr. Farmer stated that he was present on behalf of the Washington Club to suggest that consideration be given to the recognition of country clubs as permitted uses under the zoning regulations.  He stated that the two country clubs in Washington are now “grandfathered” non-conforming uses, which creates difficulties for the clubs when new changes in activities or locations are contemplated.  The present concern is a possible need to relocate the Washington Club’s tennis activities from The Gunnery School property.  The commissioners requested that Mr. Farmer submit a written statement detailing this concern, which would then be considered as part of the POCD review process.  

The Commission reviewed the maps included in the draft POCD.

The commissioners and Ms. Hill reviewed each map.  Certain maps deemed of limited value because of inaccuracies or lack of detail, were removed from the draft POCD.  These maps would be listed in the POCD as available in the Land Use Office for public reference.  It was noted that references to these maps in the draft POCD must be revised.

Ms. Hill stated that the Natural Diversity Database Map could be found on the Connecticut DEEP website.

Steve Law, Executive Director of the Steep Rock Association, had inquired about whether the Natural Resources Conservation Plan map (include in the 2003 POCD) would be included in the 2014 POCD.  Since the Natural Resources Inventory Report and Recommendations (2000) is incorporated by reference in the current POCD update (appendix D), the consensus was that such map need not be included again, subject to verifying that such map appears in the Report and Recommendations volume.

It was noted that it is a requirement of State law to include a Future Land Use Map.

The commissioners and Ms. Hill discussed inconsistencies in the Existing Land Use Map.

It was the consensus of the commissioners that they would keep the Existing Land Use Map, which needs some adjustments, and there should be separate maps of the villages to support detail of existing and conceptual future land use.  Ms. Gager stated that each map should be drawn to the same scale.

Ms. Hill stated that she would ask Milone & MacBroom to provide the Zoning District Map for review.

Plaza Improvements

Mr. Rimsky stated that he received an email from First Selectman Lyon that the State had made some minor adjustments to the information the Town of Washington sent to the Stated in connection with the contractor selection process.  The State also requested that each member of the Plaza Improvement Committee sign a waiver that he has no conflict of interest with the committee’s choice of contractors. 

Communications

Ms. Hill stated that the Town of Washington was notified that there is an application for a proposed cell tower on New Preston Hill Road in New Milford at a location 300 feet away from the Washington town line.  A copy of the proposal is available in the Land Use Office.

Public Comment:

No one from the public was present at this time.

Adjournment:

Motion:  
to adjourn at 9:05 pm, by Mr. Frank, seconded by Mr. Rimsky.

Ms. Gager adjourned the meeting.
SUBMITTED SUBJECT TO APPROVAL:

________________________

Shelley White, Land Use Clerk 
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A recording of this meeting is available to the public in the Land Use Office.
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